

C-I Secondary Board Report

Submitted by Jennifer Strom, Principal December 2020

- 1. Congratulations to Jared Matson for being selected as the region 7A Athletic Director of the year. Jared has done an excellent job during the pandemic of balancing the wishes of athletes and the community and the duty that he has to keep them healthy and safe. Jared was recognized at a small ceremony on Thursday, Dec 10th. Given his recognition in the region, Jared also has an opportunity to be chosed for the State Athletic Director of the year.
- Congratulations to seniors Alana Bendson and Anna Carlson for being the recipient of Sourcewell's Students of Character Award. These students were chosen by their teachers for their perseverance and the dedication they show their community, school, and fellow students. They will be recognized at a banquet put on by Sourcewell in the Spring.
- 3. Synchronous Distance Learning has gone very well. Our students attendance has improved drastically when compared to hybrid learning. Students are able to see and be taught by their teachers for each of their classes. Though this is by no means as good as learning in person and is still a work in progress, I commend the teachers and paras for all of their work making Distance Learning 2.0 a success!
- 4. I want to take this opportunity to wish all of the board members a very happy holiday season! I continue to feel blessed to work in this district and to be lead by such a strong group of people.